
Mary K. Auker 

 
Mary K. Auker, 80, of 234 Hawthorn St., New Holland, died Monday morning at 

Hospice of Lancaster County. She is survived by her husband, Ralph L. Auker. 

 

Born in East Earl, she was the daughter of the late Clarence Good and Bertha 
(Weaver) Good Martin. She was preceded in death by her step-father, Aaron 

Martin. 

 
Mary graduated from the former New Holland High School in 1944. She worked 

as a bookkeeper at J. B. Zimmerman and Sons for 42 years, retiring in 1992. 

 

A member of the Weaverland Mennonite Church, she was active in their Senior 
Citizens and Bulletin Committees and was a former member of the Ladies Auxiliary of the Blue Ball 

Fire Co.  

 
She enjoyed traveling, bus trips, collecting salt and pepper shakers and glass baskets, and playing 

piano. 
 

In addition to her husband, she is survived by a daughter, Trudy married to Richard M. Weaver, 
Ephrata; a daughter-in-law, Dorothy (Musser) Auker, New Holland; six grandchildren: Amy Auker, 

Marjorie Rutkowski, Chad Weaver, Kristi Weaver, Charles Eckenroth, Christopher Eckenroth; six great-

grandchildren; a sister, Arlene married to Lawrence Redcay, New Holland; two brothers: Glenn 
married to Carol Good, Mountville and Wilmer married to Doris Good, Bedford; a step-brother, Jay 

Martin, and a step-sister, Laverne Herr. 
 

She was preceded in death by a son, Barry L. Auker. 
 

Her funeral will be held at 10 AM on Friday, June 20, 2008 at Weaverland Mennonite Church with 

Bishop C. Kenneth Martin, Pastor Brian Martin, and Pastor Leon Hurst officiating. Interment will be in 
the adjoining church cemetery. A viewing will be held at the Groff-High Funeral Home, 145 W. Main 

St., New Holland on Thursday from 7 to 9 PM and at the church on Friday from 9 to 10 AM. If desired, 
memorials may be sent to Hospice of Lancaster County, PO Box 4125, Lancaster, PA 17604-4125. 

Condolences may be posted on our website: 
 

www.groffeckenroth.com 

 

 

 

 


